
 

 
Junior Primary Athletics Carnival 

 
 
Dear Kindy to Year 2 Families, 
 
We are very excited for the upcoming Junior Primary Athletics Carnival on Thursday 26 October, 
commencing at 9:00 am on the Junior Primary Oval.  For your convenience, the Program outline has 
been provided below with approximate times of events.  However, due to the nature of the Carnival 
these times are only a guide.  
 
Please note the following; 
 

• Students in PP to Year 2 are to wear their House shirts along with their PE shorts, College 
socks and white sports shoes.  

• Students will need to apply sunscreen before school and bring along a clearly labelled school 
hat, drink bottle and a healthy snack to eat for morning tea.  

• Spectators will be located on the western side of the Junior Primary oval. There will be some 
shade tents provided but please bring your own umbrella and chairs if required.  Please 
wear your Parent badge too. 

• No lunch orders from the Canteen will be available on the day.  Students remaining at school 
at the conclusion of the carnival will need to bring a packed lunch.  

• Students can either stay at school at the completion of the Carnival or parents can choose to 
take their children home (dismissal from classrooms).  The children in Years 1 to 2 are 
expected to finish at 12:30pm.  

• All students must remain in their allocated bays during the Carnival.  To assist the teachers 
and House leaders, parents are requested not to enter the student bays during the Carnival.  

• When the Carnival has finished, all students will return to class with their teacher.  PP to 
Year 2 students will need to be collected from the classrooms if they are going home early.  
Parents arranging for another parent to take their child/children home must advise each 
class teacher by email about the arrangement by Wednesday 25 October.  Students will not 
be permitted to go home with another parent if this is not received in writing.  

• Parents will not be permitted to withdraw any of their children from Years 3 to 6 before 
3:15pm.  

• Students unable to be taken home after the Carnival by their parents will be supervised at 
the College until normal home time.  

 
We hope to see many parent and grandparent spectators on the day! 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Steve Williams  
Primary PE Coordinator 
0477 970 099 


